
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Hope you are all having a good Term 2. I cannot believe that we are almost half way through the school year. I just 
wanted to do an update of what has been happening. 
 
Annual General Meeting 
 
P&C Annual General Meeting was held on 4th May, where our 2023 Executive Committee was elected. I was lucky 
enough to have been voted back in as President. We said goodbye to our Secretary Jessica Castle, and she was 
replaced by Belinda De Silva. Our Vice President Julie Major did not return either as her daughter has moved onto 
another school. Replacing Julie is Vivian Zheng who is Vice President 1 and Cyndee Chen Sem is joining us this year 
as Vice President 2. 
 
Thank you Jess and Julie for all the time you volunteered for Penshurst Public P&C. 
 
Our new 2023 Executive Committee: 
 
President: Cale Munns 
Vice President 1: Vivian Zheng 
Vice President 2:  Cyndee Chen Sem 
Treasurer: Angela Chung 
Secretary: Belinda De Silva 
 
Mother’s Day 
 
On Sunday 14th May was Mother’s Day and we held the stall the week prior to offer the students items to purchase for 
their mothers or mother figures and grandmothers. It was amazing to see all students excited to purchase gifts for you 
all. We are proud to inform you that for the first time we sold out of every item and had a profit of $1088.98. Thank you 
to our parent community for helping us make this stall a successful one. We could not have done it without the help of 
our parent volunteers Angela, Bree, Cyndee, Ami, Belinda and Juliet. Thank you for giving up your precious time to 
support our school. 
 
Uniform stall 
 
On Tuesday 30th May we held another uniform stall and we had a great turn out for this as well. We sold quite a few 
uniforms and made a profit of $730.  
 
We do our best to supply any 2nd hand uniforms that are in a clean and usable condition. Thank you to the families who 
have donated to the second-hand uniform shop. If you have any items that you still need to donate please bring them 
to the office at any time, for the P&C to collect. Again, a big thank you to our volunteers Jeremy, Bree, Angela, Cyndee, 
Ami and Vivianny. Alternatively, if you are needing any items please don't hesitate to contact us on 
penshurstpublicpc@gmail.com and we will add your name to the waiting list. 
 
Parking 
 
I have seen the council ranger doing the rounds and I'm sure that some of our parents have been booked for parking 
illegally. Please arrive with enough time to park safely. We have had quite a few accidents recently. One, I witnessed 
where a parent’s mirror was damaged and the person drove off. The parking areas are limited and the driving space is 
small. Please make sure you go slow and park correctly. We need to keep our community and children safe.  The 
rangers will keep monitoring the area and booking cars as needed. They drive around in unmarked cars and take photos 
of your car.  
 
Also, please DO NOT do U turns in ANY of the driveways in the school street, it causes more mayhem and incidents 
that are unnecessary.  
 

Penshurst P&C Patter 

  

A publication of the Penshurst Public School Parents & Citizens Association   
    

Term 2 Week 7                                                                                                                           Friday 9th June 2023 
 

mailto:penshurstpublicpc@gmail.com


 
Notice board 
 
Some of you may have noticed that there is a blue board in the front gate area. This is our new P&C notice board. In 
the coming week I will be putting up items there to provide our parent community with information about our P&C and 
how to contact us. Any events that we will hold will be announced here, so please check the board regularly.  
 
 
Ugg Boots 
 
We were generously given some ugg boots from a parent and we will have these on sale for $20. If you wish to purchase 
any of the ugg boots, please email us on penshurstpublicpc@gmail.com, Below are pictures of the styles and sizes 
range from 9 - 12. Numbers are limited, so please be quick.  
 
   

    
School Bags 
 
If you have purchased a school bag but have not received it yet, can you please email me at 
penshurstpublicpc@gmail.com so that I can organise a pick-up time for you.  
 
 
Next Meeting 
 
Our next meeting will be held on Thursday 15th June at 2pm. 
 
 
Have a great long weekend. 
 
 
 
Cale Munns 
P&C President 
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